
ADDENDUM #4 TO 

INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT NO. 52795


Agreement Dated: January 23, 2007
The Bureau of Fire and Police Disability and Retirement (FPDR) requires the continued services of the Office of Administrative Hearings/Employment Department (OAH).  The OAH was contracted to conduct hearings on contested disability and pension claims and appellate reviews.
Ordinance No. 181936 amended the original Agreement to increase compensation allotted to OAH by an additional $10,000 for a compensation amount not to exceed $30,000 per fiscal year.  However, due to the continued volume of hearings being assigned to OAH as well as the complexity of some of the cases being assigned, it is necessary to increase the compensation allotted to OAH for an additional amount of $30,000 per fiscal year.  
Intergovernmental Agreement No. 52795, dated January 23, 2007, is revised as follows:

1. Total compensation plus reimbursement under the period of this addendum shall not exceed $60,000 per fiscal year. This total compensation allowed for shall include the $30,000 previously provided for and an additional $30,000 by this addendum.
2. All terms and conditions contained in Intergovernmental Agreement No. 52795 shall remain in effect. 

Agreed to by the Parties:

EMPLOYMENT DEPARTMENT

OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS
By:                                                        
      Andrea Sloan
      Interim Chief Administrative Law Judge



CITY OF PORTLAND

Fire and Police Disability and Retirement

By:                                                         
     Linda Jefferson, Director

Date: 

APPROVED AS TO FORM:

By:                                                         
     Linda Meng, City Attorney

Date: 

Addendum to Intergovernmental Agreement (OAH)
January 14, 2009


